Camper Parents, 
    Thank you for allowing your child to attend camp this summer! Every year we try to make camp a safe place for your child. In light of recent events in churches and schools, we have a few new policies in place. Our insurance company now requires each person entering the campground, over the age of 18, to have a background check on file with the UBA office. They also are now requiring you to give written notice before picking up your child, with the only exception being an emergency situation. Because of these stricter requirements, parents are no longer allowed to visit their child while at camp.
     If your child is unable to ride the bus to or from camp because of special circumstances, you will need to contact Terry Mathis, Director of Missions, by June 28th, at (270) 559-3717 to work out the details. You will be required to check in with security upon entering the campground and you will be issued a temporary pass.
     Again, this year, we will have a quick Health & Wellness Check at the UBA office before your child is allowed to leave for camp. A head lice check will be performed and you can speak with one of our nurses if you have any health concerns that may need to be addressed. If you are bringing your child to camp because of special circumstances, you will need to see the Camp Nurse upon arrival to have the Health & Wellness Check. 
    We are doing all of this for the safety of your child. We hope that you understand that we have your child’s best interest in mind. 
Serving the Lord Together, 
Clay Blankenbaker, Camp Director
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